Meeting Minutes from May 20, 2017 meeting


[bookmark: _GoBack]September Elections: There is one board position is up for a vote in September. Anyone interested in running for the board should email a letter of interest to the condo association. Email address is: shorevillas1@gmail.com
The plan is to have candidates posts their biographies and qualifications to the website once operational.
 
        Website: Over the winter our website was developed.  It just went live and has some generic information already on it (weather, recycling schedule, trash pickup schedule, etc.)  The plan is to make this another communication channel to bring the Shore Villa residents information.  There will also be an owner portal that will allow you to have access to “Unit” owner information – i.e. HOA meeting minutes, Board meeting minutes, information for paying taxes on line, etc. The web address is: http//shorevillasseasidepark.com   Give us your feedback!
 
        Finances : Each Unit’s HOA annual fee has been reduced by $45. This new budget matches the revenue raised with the anticipated expenses for the year (both are just under $77,000). With a current surplus of ~$100,000 there is no need to add to it at this time. To date, for 2017 we have $76,534 of revenue and $16,034 of expenses.
 
        Rocks on West Central Ave. The job is almost complete. The cost was under $10,000, with a budget of $20,000. We are considering placing rocks on Arlington Way with the balance of the rock money. We will seek the approval of Mrs. Miller, of Miller’s Camp as she co-owns the street.
 
        Master Plan Update: There are concerns about the new South Seaside Park Master Plan changes. Doug said that we should not be concerned about the changes because we will not have to change anything that we currently have. Density will not increase. Doug also stated that the town is not encouraging second floors because of parking problems. Rich was concerned that Central Ave. homes would be in a zone that requires a 20 ft. setback for construction, like most of South Seaside Park. The engineer from T&M Associates was not aware that we were a condo association, which might change our zoning designation. Miller’s Camp and part of Shore Villas is planned to change to a “Townhouse” zone, which would allow 10 family homes if the lot was large enough. This would be more of a concern for Miller’s Camp because there is one owner for the entire parcel of land. It was pointed out that the entire South Seaside Park area is currently zoned for mining. That will be eliminated. The proposed changes have not been voted upon, as of yet.
 
        Berkeley Twp. Ward Councilman: The Board will send an email to our current Ward councilman to invite him to our next meeting in September and send the councilman a link to our webpage as a way of introducing ourselves to him.
 
        General Discussion: 
A.      Someone pointed out that a flier handed out in South Seaside Park had disparaging remarks about us, as an area, and that we need to advertize more that we are a condo association.  Mike stated that there is a secession group that says that South Seaside Park pays 80% of Berkeley Twp. taxes and is really only 20% of the township. He also stated that there is a larger police presence in our area lately. A unit member stated that this is due to the secession group putting pressure on the township to do so. 

B.      Recycling has not been consistent, particularly on West Central Ave. A homeowner has called the township several times and has had no satisfaction regarding the matter. The Board will email the township regarding the matter.

C.      A unit owner was concerned about trucks on Shore Villas Rd. knocking down signs and utility wires. A sign was requested. Bob stated that the police are aware of these problems throughout Shore Villas and are at a loss as to what they can do to improve the situation. The Board will look into the situation.

D.     A unit member inquired about the yellow markings all along Central Ave. Bob stated that they appear to only be showing the locations of gas lines and cleanouts.

E.       A unit member mentioned that someone put dog waste in their trash. Through additional discussion, the Board agreed to provide a “flier” to all homes. The flier will list the rules and regulations, reminders concerning dog waste, parking, rentals not being allowed, etc.. 

F.       The Board stated that the annual bill to all non unit owners should include the NO RENTAL info, as well as consequences for those who do not comply. 

G.      The Board installed four dog waste stations throughout the complex.

H.      A unit member asked about having non unit owners attend meetings or a part of our meetings. It could occur before, after, or on a different date than our regular meeting. No decision was made. 

I.        A unit member inquired about the percentage of units that had been bought. Doug stated that approximately 120 of the 198 units have been sold.  There are approximately 8 mobile home lots not sold with the remainder being bungalows.  

J.       Next HOA meeting is scheduled for September 20, 2017 - 10:30AM @ Tri-Boro First Aid Squad
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